
talent of both staff and students. 

Two concerts will be held on the day. A detailed program will be 

available soon and parents and carers are most welcome to 

attend. 

School Uniforms 

Our sports shirts are selling well from the front office. They are 

available for $20.  

A new stock of school caps are also now available from the 

canteen. At $20 they are also great value and with the weather 

warming up are a great way to beat the summer heat.  

Christmas Raffle 

The major prize for our Christmas Raffle this year will be a 

Nintendo Wii package. 

Second prize is a family pass to the caves and third prize is a $50 

voucher to the bistro at the Services Club. My thanks to Council 

and the Club for their sponsorship this year. 

More tickets are available at the office and will be drawn at our 

Christmas Concert.  

I can confirm that the concert will be held on Tuesday 15th 

December from 6pm after the Presentation Day festivities.  

Presentation Day 

Some dates for your Diary as we conclude the term include our 

final P&C meeting which will be held at the Lion of Waterloo on 

Wednesday 9th December from 7pm and our Presentation Day 

which will be held on Tuesday 15th December. 

Wednesday 16th December will be the last day of term for 

students. Thursday 17th and Friday 18th December will be 

School Development Days. 

Have a great week!   

Darryl Thompson — Principal 

A Tragic Loss 

It was with extreme shock that I heard of the passing of Katie 

Barton over the weekend. 

From my first meeting with Katie when she shared her story of 

cancer survival as a part of our initial combined school concert 

she displayed a fight and focus from which others could draw 

energy. 

In recent times her great advocacy for our school has been a 

vital part of our quality Kinder transition program. 

She will be sadly missed by all who knew her and on behalf of 

Wellington Public School I would like to pass on my sincere 

sympathies to Peter and the girls. 

School Captain elections 

This year the nomination and election of the student leadership 

team will all take place on the one day, this Friday 27th 

November. 

If you do not wish your child to participate in this process 

please contact Mrs Coon. 

My best wishes to our Year 5 candidates in this important 

election process. 

Carpet complete, painting continues 

All new carpet has been laid across the school. 

The painting of A Block will happen this week along with a 

range of general repairs and painting to specific areas around 

the canteen, C Block, E and F Block. 

iKi LIVE concert 

Tuesday the 8th of December will be a busy day. Along with 

the Year 6 Farewell we will be hosting an iKi LIVE concert in 

the COLA. 

The concert will showcase the iKi Fitness program that the 

school is integrating across classrooms along with the musical 
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Wellington Public School—Christmas Raffle 2009 

This year the major prize for our raffle is a  

Nintendo Wii 

Tickets are only $1 each! 



KINDERGARTEN ASSEMBLIES: Kindergarten assemblies will be held on 

Thursday afternoons at 2pm in A Block Hall. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Week 6– Kindergarten Yellow. Week 7– Preschool. 

We hope to see you there!! Kindergarten Teachers.  

Stage 1 Assemblies: Due to the split of K-2 and 3-6 lunchtimes, Stage 1 

have had to change their assembly times. Stage 1 assemblies will remain on 

Fridays in A Block hall. Assemblies for this term are as follows: WK7- 12.30pm 

Awards Assembly (this will be the final assembly for the year). Thank you 

Stage 1 Teachers. 

Market Fitness: Kids Fitness is on again. Suitable for 9 – 14 year olds Kids Fit-

ness is a great introduction to the different modalities of fitness and the kids will 

be having so much fun they wont even know that it is good for you. 

Sessions run from 4:00 until 4:45 Tuesday and Fridays 

Call Market Fitness 68451716 

Cheerleading: Cheerleading is a sport that uses organised routines that are 
made from elements of Dance & Gymnastics. Skills include Jumps, Leaps, 
Kicks, Turns, Tumbling, Cheers & Chants all with Pom Poms. Fantastic fun & 
exercise for boys and girls with no experience needed.  

Senior squad – 10 – 16yrs Monday 4:30pm.- 5:30pm 

Junior squad – 5 – 10 yrs Tuesday 5pm – 5:45 pm 

Call Market Fitness 68451716 

COMMUNITY NEWS!! 

THE DANCE ACADEMY..  

2009 concert is Sunday 13th December. for information call 6845 1998 or 0439 895804. 

FOR SALE: Assorted rabbits (pet or meat) $20, pet rats $4ea, bantams $10ea, budgies $10ea. All in 

good health, $5.00 delivery. $1 from every sale shall be donated to Wellington Public School. 

Ph:68466388. 

W.P.S. SCHOOL UNIFORMS. Girls school uniforms are 

available at the front office for sale for $40, at the moment we 

have  6-8yrs. Please see the office staff. Thank You. 





2010  Captains Elections 

2010 School captains Elections will take place this Friday 27th 

November. 

There will be a different procedure this year with children from 

Year 5 being nominated by their Year 5 peers on Friday morning. 

The six to eight children placed on the ballot will be notified 

before recess and will then be able to prepare their speeches. 

Nominees on the ballot will then present their speeches and the 

children from Years 3, 4 and 5 will place their votes. 

It is important that parents notify the school if they DO NOT WISH 

their child to be nominated by Thursday 26th November, as 

parental permission is required to take place in the elections. 

As the nominations and the elections will all take place on the one 

day written parental permission will not be possible this year. 

Regards, 

Kathy Coon, Stage 3 Supervisor. 

Laura Jean Photography 

Viewing Day will be on Wednesday 25th November 2009 in the Reading Recovery Room off 

the A Block Hall. 

Congratulations to the Vernon Family who won the package donated by the photographers. 

A Year 6 parent working bee will be held in preparation 

for the farewell from 5.30pm tomorrow in the staffroom. 


